
MAT 295 Section 3 Calculus I
Fall Semester 2017

Instructor: Professor Suanne Au Phone: 443-1498
Office: Carnegie 207 Email: xgau@syr.edu

Office Hours: MWF 3:30 pm - 5:30 pm or by appointment

Class Meetings: MWF 10:35 - 11:30 am CARN 219

Recitations: T 8:00 - 9:20 am CARN 122

Course Supervisor: Professor Duane Graysay, 103C Carnegie, 443-1485, dtgraysa@syr.edu

WebAssign: You will need to create your WebAssign account at http://www.webassign.net

in order to submit your on-line homework. Use the class key: syr 7982 7658 to “self enroll” into
this section of MAT 295. You should set up your account using your SU username and SU email
address. Please do this today! An access code is needed to continue using WebAssign after the first
two weeks of class.

Exam Dates:

Exam 1 September 22 (Friday)
Exam 2 October 20 (Friday)
Exam 3 November 17 (Friday)

Help: If there are homework problems you cannot solve, be sure not to ignore them because
quizzes and exams will be not easier than the homework. You are encouraged to ask questions at
the beginning of each class and recitation about the homework and concepts we covered. Many
students need help outside of the classroom. Here are the ways to get help: Send an email if you
have a small question. Go to office hours or set up appointments with your instructors. Finally,
you can take advantage of the help offered in the Calculus Clinic and the Math Clinic, located at
109 Carnegie. The hours are posted on http://math.syr.edu/undergrad/math-help.html.

Homework: Homework for the entire semester is listed on the Homework Sheet posted on Black-
board. Due dates for the on-line portion are posted on WebAssign. It is worth 8% of your grade.
Written problems will not be collected. Some variations from the list of homework exercises may
be announced in class or online. It is essential to do all the homework assignments in a timely
fashion.

Quizzes: From the second week on, there will be a quiz in recitation every week except for the
weeks following an exam. The specific sections covered by each quiz will be announced in lecture.
The lowest quiz score will be dropped. Quizzes are worth 12% of your grade.

Make-up Policy: A missed quiz or exam will count as a zero unless it is due to a documented
religious observance, University-sponsored team event, or documented emergency. For religious
observances and University-sponsored events, this documentation must be submitted in advance,
and you must make arrangement to take the quiz or exam before the class does. For emergencies,
you must present documentation from a physician or from the Deans Office as soon as you are able
to resume attending classes. In such cases, a missed quiz will not be counted toward the final grade
and a missed exam score will be replaced by the score on the corresponding portion of the material
on the final exam.


